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SUMMER EVENTS PROGRAMME 2009

Please note that instead of a coach outing in May, there will be a course consisting of two linked days on Graveyard Recording.  This course is run by the University of Liverpool Centre for Continuing Education. Early booking is recommended as places on the course are limited. A copy of the University of Liverpool registration form is attached/enclosed.    

Graveyard recording: A short introduction   (Course No: CRN 14642: algy 9025). 
This course which is organised by the Centre for Continuing Education consists of two linked days, Saturday 2nd May and Saturday 9th May 2009 10.00am – 4.00pm and will be led by Dr Mark Adams.  It will be based at All Saints Church Hall, Childwall.  The closing date for enrolment is Wednesday 22nd April.  Fee: £49.00 full fee.  £37.00 for retirement pensioners aged over 60 and full-time students. £20.00 for those in receipt of Job Seekers’ Allowance, Council Tax benefit, Income Support, Housing Benefit, Disabled Persons Tax Credit, Income Benefit, or an unwaged dependant of someone in receipt of any of these. Members of Merseyside Archaeological Society are entitled to a discount of £0.50.  

“Graveyards and their monuments provide a fascinating insight into the lives and deaths of the inhabitants of local communities.  This short course gives a practical introduction to exploring these valuable resources, combining a class-based and practical session at All Saints Church, Childwall.  The venue is easily accessible by public transport from Liverpool City Centre”.

 Further details of this course and other archaeology courses of possible interest to members of the Society, which are outlined on page 3 can be obtained from Dr. Gina Muskett. (G.M.Muskett@liv.ac.uk) (Tel: 0151 794 2578).

Merseyside Archaeological Society Field visits

Our first outing will be to Cumbria on 20th June.  Jamie Quartermaine of Oxford Archaeology North, who spoke at the Society’s conference last October on excavations at Liverpool Old Dock, will guide us round Lowther Park, where he has been carrying out an archaeological survey.  The visit will include parts of the park which are not normally open to the public so this is an opportunity not to be missed.

On July 11th we will visit a number of prehistoric tombs on Anglesey with Ron Cowell of National Museums Liverpool. This will be a chance to put the Calderstones (the subject of research by the Society and our most recent Thursday night speaker, George Nash) into their regional context.  It promises to be a full and rewarding day.

There will be a visit by public or private transport to St Helens on Saturday 1st August.  The morning will be devoted to the Blackbrook Community Archaeology Project including Stanley Mill, the subject of a paper by Mark Adams at the conference last October.  In the afternoon we will visit the St Helens museum, ‘World of Glass’, which incorporates some nineteenth-century glass-making remains.

It is hoped to organise an outing to look at pre-Norman sculpture in Wirral later in August.  For further details, please complete the form at the end of the Newsletter.

EVENTS OF REGIONAL INTEREST TO MEMBERS – SUMMER 2009

Festival of Archaeology This year National Archaeology Week has been renamed the Festival of Archaeology and it will last a fortnight, from 17th July to 2nd August.  The Society’s contribution will be an exhibition in Calderstones Park about the Calderstones over the weekend 24th-26th July.  There will also be archaeological activities at Speke Hall from Friday 17th-Monday 20th July, organised by the National Trust.  Come along as a volunteer or visitor.   If you like to be involved in either of these activities or to receive details of the proposed trip to Wirral in August, please complete the form at the end of the Newsletter.

Council for British Archaeology, North West Regional Group

The Spring Reports meeting and Annual General Meeting entitled “Lancashire Hotpot: A Rich Mixture of Heritage” will take place on Saturday 16th May 2009 at Brindley Community Hall, Water Street, Brindley, Chorley PR6 8HN.  Non members will be very welcome but may not take part in the AGM.  If you are interested please contact Mrs Dorothy Waring, 55 Holden Fold, Darwen, Lancashire BB3 3AU no later than Friday 1st May.

Continuing Education courses of possible interest to members – Summer 2009.

BEYOND THE PHARAOHS – DAILY LIFE IN ANCIENT EGYPT

Friday 15 May 10am-4pm by Dan Boatright, Cordula Werschkun and Claire Malleson at 126 Mount Pleasant.  Learn about the daily life of the Ancient Egyptians, including childhood, growing old, agriculture, diet, arts and crafts. As well as class-based talks, this day school will involve a practical session at the Garstang Museum of Archaeology in Abercromby Square where students will be encouraged to handle and study objects from the collection.

CRN 14659 algy 9011. Enrolment closing date Tuesday 5th May. £26/£20.

EXPLORING GIZA: THE LIFE OF AN ANCIENT EGYPTIAN TOWN

Saturday 30 May 10am-4pm by Claire Malleson and Cordula Werschkun at 126 Mount Pleasant. The town at Giza existed because of one of the world’s largest building projects: the Pyramids of Khafre and Menkaure, and this course explores’ both the town and lives of its inhabitants. Both lecturers are members of the Giza Plateau Mapping Project, and between them have ten seasons experience at Giza.

CRN 14661 algy 9011. Enrolment closing date Wednesday 20 May. £26/£20.

WHAT’S IN A WAR MEMORIAL? COMMEMORATING CONFLICT IN LIVERPOOL

Saturday 6 June 10am-4pm by Jonathan Trigg at 126 Mount Pleasant.  Nearly every city in Britain has at least one war memorial. Using the memorials that can be found in Liverpool as case studies, this course will look at the issues behind the erecting of these evocative monuments. 

CRN 14658    algy 9011. Enrolment closing date Thursday 28 May. £26/£20.

THE SOCIETY’S THURSDAY EVENING LECTURE PROGRAMME.  Autumn/Winter 2009

Our evening lecture series will, once again be held in the Friends Meeting House in School Lane.  The programme is currently being organised but it may be useful to note the proposed dates in your diary.  Thursdays, 15th October, 19th November, 21st January, 18th February and 18th March.  The Christmas meeting is likely to be held on either the 3rd or the 10th of December and the date of the Annual General Meeting has also yet to be decided.

Meetings are held in the Institute Room on the first floor and will start at 7.30 pm and finish round about 9.00pm but we can now arrive a little earlier and stay longer as the room is booked from 7.00-10.00 pm.  An additional bonus is that as there is a small kitchen attached to the meeting room we are able to invite you all to enjoy tea or coffee and biscuits before or after each meeting and spend a little time on informal socialising.

This venue is easily and safely accessible, close to Central, James Street and Lime Street railway stations and to Queen Square bus station. 

PUBLICATIONS  

Society Journal, Volume 12.  The latest Merseyside Archaeological Journal, Volume 12 has been ready since before Christmas.  Appeals have been made to those who have been members between 2001 and 2008 and who are, therefore, entitled to a free copy, to collect a copy at the lecture meetings or to ask a friend to do so for them.  If  you have still not collected/received your copy, please contact Julia McLoughlin Cook at 3 Calton Avenue, Mossley Hill, Liverpool L18 1EL (Tel: 0151 733 1017). Additional copies are available to members, or to non-members, at a price of £10, plus £1.50 for postage and packing. 

Other Society publications.  Copies of our recent publications, The Changing Face of Liverpool and The Calderstones are also available for purchase at every meeting.  The cost of the former is £5.00 and the latter is £2.50 and both these interesting and really beautifully illustrated books make really good gifts.  Further information, please contact Julia at the above address.

OVERDUE ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS – 2009

A subscription renewal form was included with the last Newsletter.  If you have not yet paid your annual subscription, please could you do so as soon as possible and send the cheque to Dr Eveline van der Steen, at Flat 3, 12 South Drive, Wavertree, Liverpool L15 8JL. 

Individual membership - £12; Junior - £2; Family - £15; Concessions £7 and Institutional membership - £20.  Cheques should be payable to Merseyside Archaeological Society.

COMPUTER ENTHUSIAST NEEDED

As you will be aware we do already have a limited Society website (http://www.merseysidearchaeologicalsociety.pwp.blueyonder.co.uk/) and members are, indeed, recommended to check this website periodically for updates and additions BUT we do urgently need assistance with the maintenance and design.  Is there anyone amongst our members who would consider taking the task of webmaster for u?  If you are interested, please could you contact Dave Roberts at drandpr@blueyonder.co.uk  He would very much appreciate some help!
